CENTRAL MASSACHUSETTS MOSQUITO CONTROL PROJECT

MINUTES OF THE COMMISSIONERS MEETING

DATE: May 19,1988 TIME: 12:00 Noon PLACE: Davco Farm

Present: Malcolm Henry, Ray Davis, Frank Perrin, Richard Day, David Scott

- 1. The Minutes of March 24, 1988 were circulated and it was unanimously voted to accept them.
- 2. Payrolls as follows were circulated and were unanimously approved:

4/23/88 \$6773.20 4/30/88 \$6758.83 5/7/88 \$7053.08 5/14/88 \$6525.95

- 3. Invoices totaling \$9,530.53 were unanimously approved.
- 4. We have been larviciding for the past four weeks using BTI and Abate 4E. Both products are affording good results.
- 5. Next week we will begin mist Blower spraying around parks and ballfields.
- 6. Night time ULV is scheduled to start May 31st. Eight units 4 nights per week Monday through Thursday. David feels that too many people are having cookouts and outdoor functions on the weekends; therefore, no night spraying is scheduled Friday, Saturday or Sunday.
- 7. Our Water Management Programs are still going strong; however, the Model 70 Excavator is down for control valve repairs.
- 8. Two permanent employees have recently resigned. We are advertising for additional workers. Some previous summer time workers who were thought to be available are not. We have need for four or five summer time people.
- 9. Our budget of \$816,511.00 cut to \$601,936.00 by the Governor had been restored back to \$816,511.00 and now has been knocked back to \$601,936.00. So, until it is settled by a vote of the Legislature we won't know where we are going.
- 10. The cost of living increase to the pay scale of \$1.00 across the board as submitted by David was unanimously approved by the Commissioners.

11. The following employees will advance one grade on the scale:
Ken Courtemanche, Curt Best, Valerie Brown, Bruce Carville and
Richard Greite. The following will advance two grades on the
scale: Tim Deschamps, John Germain, Richard Nuttall and Robert
Jasik.

An additional \$0.50 per hour performance bonus was given to Ed Storonsky who is currently at the top of his grade.

- 12. A 6% pay raise was voted for our Superintendent.
- 13. Lunenburg had an article in their Town Warrant to withdraw from the project. Fortunately it did not pass.
- 14. Next meeting June 23, 1988, Davco Farm, 12:00 Noon
- 15. Meeting adjourned at 1:25 P.M.

APPROVED: Malulin Office

Malcolm C. Henry, Chairman C.M.M.C.P.